

21 Jumada Al-Awwal, 1444h – 15 December 2022

Assalaamu Alaikum - 'Peace be upon you'

Dear Parents/Guardians

RE: End of Term Letter

As we come to the end of another term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you, your daughters, and all staff at Eden Girls' School Coventry for the commitment and dedication that they have shown this term.

Highlights This Term

There have been a number of highlights and things that the school should be proud of this term:

- The school continues to operate at an outstanding standard, as has been confirmed by external quality assurance. The school has continued to retain, develop, and deploy, high quality teaching staff, giving stability to students and the curriculum that they receive.
- The school continues to be the school of choice in the City, following publication of national and local league tables. GCSE Results for students who left at the end of the 2021-22 academic year were once again amongst the best in the country, and projections for the current Year 11 cohort are at least in line with these.
- The school continues to offer all students high quality careers advice and guidance through the curriculum and through the engagement of other educational providers and private companies, ensuring that Year 10 and 11 students are able to make informed decisions about their next steps.
- The school has offered a number of trips and experiences to all students during the course of the term in a bid to provide students with the opportunity to develop skills beyond the classroom.

Term End and January Restart

The school term ends on Friday 16 December 2022 at 12.15pm for all students.

All students will return to school on **Wednesday 4 January 2023**, at their normal school start time, the school buildings will be open from 7:30 as normal, with registration starting at 8:15am.

Breakfast club

Evidence shows that providing a healthy school breakfast at the start of the school day can contribute to improved readiness to learn, increased concentration, and improved wellbeing and behaviour. We are providing breakfast club every day from 7.40am-8.00am, this is open to all pupils.





Pre-loved uniform shop

We are pleased to announce a new initiative also available from January 2023. We are offering our community the opportunity to buy, high quality, nearly new uniform items at a fraction of the full price. Any queries relating to the Preloved uniform shop should be directed to preloved-uniform@egcoventry.staracademies.org

Food Bank

We are excited to announce the reopening of the **Eden Coventry Food Bank** on the school site for our community, given the current cost of living crisis. Supporting the community through service and Khidmah is one of the core values that underpins everything we do here, at Eden. To use this service please email the school on <u>foodbank@egcoventry.staracademies.org</u> stating your child's name and form group.

Finally, I would ask for your prayers for the school and that the Almighty protects each of our daughters and everyone who works tirelessly on their behalf. Aameen.

Regards

Shazia Akram

Munum

Principal